Mr. P! O'Leary,

Dear Mr. O'Leary,

If you are free on next Monday evening, June 19th, I should like you to come along to meet Mr. Dumphy at his house. He has arranged for a small group of people, both English and Irish, to come together at an introductory meeting to bring home the facts of Partition and to canvass support for a branch. It would be a suitable occasion for you to meet Mr. Dumphy, so I hope you will be free to manage this date.

To get there, Nr. Dunphy advised me to tell you to go to "The Pond" and go straight up Brigstock Rd. on the right hand side from there. The number of his house is 133A, Brigstock Rd., on the (opposite the Brigstock Hotel) and the entrance is by side door.

Hoping to see you there.

Yours sincerely,